

University Council Athens, Georgia 30602

October 2, 2009

## UNIVERSITY CURRICULUM COMMITTEE - 2008-2009

Mr. David E. Shipley, Chair

Agricultural and Environmental Sciences - Dr. Timothy L. Foutz

Arts and Sciences - Dr. Roxanne Eberle (Arts)

Dr. Rodney Mauricio (Sciences)

Business - Dr. James S. Linck

Ecology - Dr. James W. Porter

Education - Dr. Yvette Q. Getch

Environment and Design - Mr. Scott S. Weinberg

Family and Consumer Sciences - Dr. Jan M. Hathcote

Forestry and Natural Resources - Dr. Sarah F. Covert

Journalism and Mass Communication - Dr. Wendy A. Macias

Law - No representative

Pharmacy - Dr. Keith N. Herist

Public and International Affairs - Dr. Anthony M. Bertelli

Public Health - Dr. Phaedra S. Corso

Social Work - Dr. Patricia M. Reeves

Veterinary Medicine - Dr. K. Paige Carmichael

Graduate School - Dr. Malcolm R. Adams

Undergraduate Student Representative - Cameron Secord

Graduate Student Representative - Robert Shostak

## Dear Colleagues:

The attached proposal to terminate the minor in Textile Science will be an agenda item for the October 9, 2009, Full University Curriculum Committee meeting.

Sincerely,

David E. Shipley, Chair

University Curriculum Committee

cc:

Dr. Arnett C. Mace, Jr.

Professor Jere W. Morehead



Jan Hathcote

College of Family & Consumer Sciences
Office of Associate Dean for Academic Affairs and Research

224 Dawson Hall Athens, Georgia 30602-3622 Telephone (706) 542-4907 Fax (706) 542-4862

TO:

Dr. Arnett C. Mace

Senior Vice President for

Academic Affairs and Provost

FROM:

Jan Hathcote In Nathcote

DATE:

September 28, 2009

RE:

Terminate the Undergraduate Minor in Textile Science

As the accompanying statement indicates, it has become necessary to terminate the minor in Textile Science. All students who declare the minor prior to the suspension date will be permitted to enroll in TXMI courses until their minor program of study is completed.

The Department of Textiles, Merchandising, and Interiors would be happy to reactivate the minor if additional resources become available in the future. This decision has no adverse effect on faculty or staff since all teaching faculty will continue to support the undergraduate major.



Department of Textiles, Merchandising and Interiors

March 17, 2009

Dr. Laura Jolly
Dean
College of Family and Consumer Sciences
UGA

Dear Dean Jolly,

The faculty of the Department of Textiles, Merchandising and Interiors voted to terminate the undergraduate minor in Textile Science. This was based on continued low enrollment in the minor.

Year	# of students in minor
2009	2
2008	3
2007	1

We will continue to serve the needs of our existing two students in the minor, one is expected to graduate Fall 2009 and the other Fall 2010.

The department plans to accept no more students in the minor beginning with summer 2009. This termination of the minor will not adversely impact the faculty involved.

Sincerely,

Patricia Hunt-Hurst, Ph.D.

Department Head